
Darwin Day
February 12, 2009 is being promoted internationally as Darwin
Day. Aside from being Abraham Lincoln’s 200th birthday it is
also Charles Darwin’s 200th birthday. It’s not too difficult a
guess to say that the emphasis on Darwin is due in large part
to the continuing success of groups around the world arguing
that Darwinism is not all that it has been made out to be.

In America 40% of the general public still does not accept
that a purely naturalistic process is responsible for all we
see  in  the  living  world.  This  drives  the  community  of
evolutionary biologists and all humanist and atheist groups
positively  bonkers.  They  all  but  blame  the  decreasing
enrollments  in  science  programs  in  this  country  on  this
continuing reticence to accept Darwin.

Some see the need, therefore, to increase education on all
things Darwin on the occasion of Darwin’s anniversary and all
the contributions of the man and the idea. We will hear how
Darwin revolutionized biology. The often repeated quote of
Theodosius Dobzhansky, a mid-20th century evolutionist, that
“nothing  in  biology  makes  sense  except  in  the  light  of
evolution,” will be repeated ad nauseum.

There is no doubt that Darwin made impressive contributions
about  the  ubiquitous  nature  of  small  scale  changes  in
biological populations over time. Not all things Darwin are to
be considered suspect. But separating the good from the bad
can be a daunting challenge at times.

The  recent  documentary  film,  Expelled:  No  Intelligence
Allowed, received howls of protest at the accusation that
Darwinism made a contribution to the Nazis’ eugenics program
and ideas of racial purity. Never mind that these connections
have been considered historical facts for decades. Richard
Weikart’s excellent book, From Darwin to Hitler: Evolutionary
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Ethics, Eugenics, and Racism, makes the case in great detail
from  the  German  literature  of  the  early  decades  of  the
twentieth century. But casting aspersions on Darwin in a very
public setting just isn’t tolerated. People might get the
wrong idea, you see, that Darwin is anything less than THE
saint of modern biology.

You should also pay no attention to the fact that when the
great Supreme Court Justice, Oliver Wendell Holmes, finished
his  soldiering  in  the  Civil  War,  he  became  a  convinced
Darwinist  after  all  the  suffering  he  witnessed  and
participated  in.  This  led  to  his  rethinking  about  law  in
general. He soon realized that since all things biological
change over time, so should the law that we govern ourselves
by. Holmes was the original activist judge, making law instead
of interpreting law. He firmly believed that law was a product
of evolving cultures and traditions.{1}

The innovator in moral philosophy of education John Dewey was
decidedly  Darwinian.  The  originator  of  the  still  popular
Values Clarification moral approach believed that moral values
evolve just like biological features, and students must be
free therefore to arrive at their own values. We simply can’t
know if our values are better or preferable than another’s.
When given a choice, most parents prefer their children be
taught a clear system of right and wrong but most teachers
prefer to teach a values clarification approach.{2}

If we’re going to be bombarded with Darwiniana this month and

for  the  rest  of  the  year  (since  2009  is  also  the  150th

anniversary of the publication of Darwin’s On the Origin of
Species) let’s appeal for some balance. Since even Abraham
Lincoln  is  being  reevaluated  as  perhaps  not  the  great
President many have idolized him to be, why not Darwin?

Check out Probe’s numerous articles on the various problems
with  Darwinian  practice  and  thinking.  Also  stop  by  the
Discovery Institute’s website at www.discovery.org/csc to keep
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up with the latest news through articles, podcasts, and news
briefs.

Let’s teach more Darwin for sure. But let’s try to tell the
whole  story  and  not  just  the  laundered  propaganda  of  the
evolutionary elite.
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